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“Provide a safe, sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system 
 to enhance California’s economy and livability” 

 

converting irrigation facilities to use recycled water.  We are also conducting a pilot study to 
determine the feasibility of recycling wastewater for use in rest area facilities. As we look 
towards additional methods for efficient water use for transportation needs, Caltrans must also 
protect the state's $1.4 billion investment in highway planting.  The plants along the roadway 
serve valuable functions such as reducing erosion, preventing graffiti, protecting water quality, 
serving as firebreaks and absorbing pollutants from the air. 

As drought conditions in California continue through 2015, Caltrans is preparing to carry out 
further and more drastic ways to increase its water conservation efforts.  This spring, Caltrans 
will release a new Drought Action Plan for 2015 to continue progress toward achieving a 
statewide reduction goal of 50% of 2013 water use with the following focus areas: 

• Ensure our actions protect our investments and the functional benefits of roadside 
vegetation.  We will not purposefully eliminate roadside vegetation for the sole reason 
of water conservation. 

• Continue to repair and modernize our roadside irrigation infrastructure with a goal of 
100% conversion to “smart” technology components, including training and improved 
field equipment for Maintenance. 

• Increase the use of recycled water wherever possible using existing recycled water 
resources and cultivating new sources. 

• Provide direction and training to all functional units.  
• Delay the installation of most planned planting work sponsored by Caltrans or our 

partners until late fall of 2015, or a later date when the drought emergency abates, with 
full commitment to meet our environmental mitigation requirements as soon as prudent. 

• Continue to invest in modernization of our building fixtures. 
• Implement a District reporting process for regular updates on water consumption and 

share improved efforts for efficient water use. 

Caltrans will continue to do its part to reduce water use as we transition to even more 
sustainable transportation practices and help fellow Californians to conserve and thrive during 
the drought by setting an example of good stewardship of our limited water resources.  We are 
facing a difficult situation, but with prudent and practical actions, each of us can contribute to 
conserving water this year to meet our water reduction commitments.  
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